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Through a series of happenings that 

only God could have arranged, on Feb-

ruary 24 we were assigned a pastoral 

graduate from Wisconsin Lutheran 

Seminary.  Pastor Plagenz will begin 

his work among us in time for Holy 

Week. Praise the Lord!  

Peter Plagenz was born to Pastor Mike 

& Pam Plagenz and grew up in Man-

chester, WI, where his parents still live 

and work. After graduating from Win-

nebago Lutheran Academy in 2010, he attended Martin Luther College 

where he met his wife Lauren (nee Grove). They were married August, 

2015, in Rochester, MN. In the fall of 2014, he began studying at Wisconsin 

Lutheran Seminary and vicared at St. Paul's Lutheran Church in Columbus, 

OH. He graduated from the Seminary in 2018, but deferred receiving a call 

into the public ministry. He and Lauren moved to Rochester, MN, where he 

worked at the Mayo Clinic as a pharmacy technician. Shortly after their 

move, they had their first child, Titus.  

Peter made himself available for assignment in January 2020, and was   

assigned to St. Paul's Lutheran Church in Wisconsin Rapids the following 

month. Peter loves any outdoor activities, including camping, hiking,    

canoeing, fishing, and hunting. He also enjoys staying active with running 

and basketball. Lauren's hobbies include camping, hiking, and canoeing 

as well as reading and music. She's passionate about education, but has 

been loving her time as a stay-at-home mom. Peter and Lauren are expect-

ing their second child in early May. They are both excited to get to know 

everyone at St. Paul's and work alongside them in their ministry. † 

  

MEET OUR NEW PASTOR 
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It can be easy to forget, especially given the 

whirlwind of the last couple of days and weeks. Maybe 

we forgot to call someone or go to an appointment. We 

might have forgotten how to help our children with 

their homework. It could be that we had forgotten what 

it feels like to take a step back and breathe. Until re-

cently, we might have forgotten to enjoy the little and 

simple things of life. But, in the days to come we might 

forget how to be filled with joy and peace, too. 

It can be easy to forget what church is. We focus 

on the building and the schedule of weekly services. 

We like to come in at the same time every week to see 

the same people and hear the same message over and 

over and over again. This is not necessarily a bad 

thing. It’s beautiful that we have the freedom to do that 

so regularly. But it’s obvious that church, as we’ve be-

come accustomed to it, is going to change for a little 

bit. Perhaps it feels like “church” is being completely 

taken away from you. There will be a sort of emptiness 

that we will all go through as we won’t get to see our 

Christian brothers and sisters the way we look forward 

to every week. 

But recall with me the words of Jesus from John 4: 

“God is spirit, and his worshipers must worship in 

the Spirit and in truth.” The opening line of hymn 529 

from Christian Worship, Built on the Rock, reads, “Built 

on the Rock the Church shall stand even when steeples 

are falling.” While we certainly love coming together 

in a place that has been specifically set aside for wor-

ship, do those words indicate that worship is contin-

gent on a building or a certain place? 

It can be easy to forget who God is. We fixate on 

problems and trials of the world. We focus on what we 

think has been taken away rather than on what we still 

have. We panic because things are changing way too 

quickly and that scares us. “What’s next? When will it 

stop?” I agree that there has been a lot of change in a 

short amount of time. Add to that the fluidity of every-

thing, and it gets even more frustrating. Every day, 

new information comes out with a stricter ban, a differ-

ent recommendation, or a ramped-up strategy. 

Do you remember who God is, though? Do you 

remember what he does every day for your good? He 

wakes you up. He gives you air to breath and water to 

drink. He gives you food to eat and clothes to wear. He 

gives you people who care about you. He gives you a 

roof over your head. He gives you people who want to 

keep you safe from a deadly virus. And that’s just a 

fraction of the physical blessings! He also gives you 

faith, which trusts his unchanging promises. If God 

himself does not change, his promises certainly will 

not (Hebrews 13:8 – Jesus Christ is the same yesterday 

and today and forever)! He gives you the peace that 

goes beyond all human understanding. He gives you 

forgiveness, life, and salvation. He gives you a new 

perspective through which to view all of this trial and 

hardship. “In this world you will have trouble. But take 

heart! I have overcome the world!” Jesus says in John 

16:33. 

It can be easy to forget. Even though 

we won’t be gathering for worship, I 

hope you still remember that Jesus 

came out of the grave on Easter 

(sorry for the spoiler alert!). Jesus 

wins. God is in control. God is good and his mercy en-

dures forever. Because we know these promises and 

truths stand forever, we can be certain that our hope in 

Christ will not be forgotten. 

Remember God’s promises by staying connected 

to God’s Word in this time of crisis. If you’re not sure 

where to start or what to read, might I suggest the 

Psalms. Or Romans. Or Acts. Or Isaiah. Or 1 Peter. Or 2 

Peter. Or Judges. Or Genesis. Or Ecclesiastes. Or He-

brews. Or 2 Corinthians. Or 1 Corinthians. You don’t 

have to read them all in one day. One chapter would 

be a great start. Maybe you could even start a Bible 

journal or a new Bible reading habit. More than ever, 

we must not forget what God has said, as easy as it 

might be. Instead, let’s take the time in these next 

weeks to make it easy to remember God’s promises 

by connecting ourselves more and more to his holy 

Word. † 

LET’S NOT FORGET 
By Pastor Proeber 

Do you  

REMEMBER  

who            is? Go
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WORHIP WITH US...however you are able 

During the ban on public gatherings, pastor will continue to conduct worship with just him, the organist, and the 

technology crew.  These services will be available for you to watch in several ways. The congregational responses 

and song lyrics will be displayed on the screens as usual, so you and your family can participate. You can also 

download a service folder from our website or ask that one be mailed to you. 

Join us LIVE online.  

 We will livestream our service on our website 

(stpaulswr.org/watch) and on facebook on Wednesdays   

at 4:00PM. On Sundays, we will livestream at 8:00AM. 

Watch it online later.   

 Our services are archived on our website 

(www.stpaulswr.org/watch) and facebook. 

Watch it on television. 

 The Sunday services are shown on public access television 

on Wednesday at 3:00PM and the following Sunday at 

6:00PM.  You can find public access channel (Wisconsin Rapids Community Media - WRCM)                                 

on Solarus Channel 3 and Spectrum 985. 

Watch a DVD.  

 You can request DVDs of the service by calling the church office (715-421-3634). We will mail them to you. † 

WHAT ABOUT...  

COMMUNION? 

Pastor Proeber can meet with you privately 

to celebrate the sacrament.  Please contact 

him via text, email, or phone to schedule a 

time.  His phone number is 989-780-3184 and his email 

address is pastorproeber@stpaulswr.org 

OFFERINGS? 

We still need to support our called workers 

and pay the mortgage even if we are not  

having worship gatherings, so your regular         

offerings continue to be important.  You can bring in 

your offering envelope or mail it. Online giving         

options can be found on our website under the GIVE 

tab (www.stpaulswr.org/give). 

 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS? 

To ensure your prayer requests are received 

before the Sunday service, please send them 

before 2:00PM on Friday. If you have a last minute re-

quest, please call or text Pastor Proeber: 989-780-3184. 

Other options: 

Call 715-421-3634 

Email churchoffice@stpaulswr.org 

Our website: www.stpaulswr.org/prayers  

Facebook messenger † 
 

Our maintenance crew has been hard at work 
cleaning and sanitizing the sanctuary               

(including pew cushions), so it will be safe for 
everyone when worship gatherings resume. 
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ORDINATION/INSTALLATION SERVICE 

The ordination and installation service for 

Pastor Plagenz, we will delay that celebration 

until a time that is more preferable for public gather-

ings. The District President assured us that Pastor 

Plagenz is able to start his ministry among us since the 

divine call has been extended and accepted; the call is 

not contingent on a document or a worship service. 

PANTRY SHOWER FOR THE PLAGENZES 

We will continue to collect non-perishable 

food and cleaning or paper products for our 

new pastor’s family. However, if you are unable to 

come to the church, feel free to call the office to re-

quest a pick-up or donate via check or SCRIP by send-

ing the donation to the church.  When making your 

grocery selections, please keep in mind that Mrs. 

Plagenz has a gluten-intolerance. 

HOLY WEEK & EASTER WORSHIP  

Under the most ideal circumstances, we hope 

to  resume “normal” worship gatherings on 

Palm Sunday, April 5 with Pastor Plagenz aiding us in 

our Holy Week services. However, with restrictions 

tightening this may not happen.  Please watch for fur-

ther communication on this. 

EASTER FOR KIDS 

This event has been cancelled. Thank you to everyone 

who volunteered or helped promote this event. 

LWMS SPRING MISSION RALLY 

This event is scheduled for Saturday, April 18 

in Stetsonville.  We have not received word 

on whether this event is still taking place. If you have a 

mite box, deposit it into the LWMS collection box when 

you are able, and we will pass it on to the LWMS. 

40TH YEAR CELEBRATION FOR RANDY PAHL 

Beginning his teaching ministry in 1980 at First 

German Lutheran in Manitowoc, WI, Randy 

Pahl has dedicated his teaching talents to the Lord for 

40 years.  We will be gathering to celebrate this mile-

stone, but we are unsure about when we will be able to 

conduct that celebration.  We will keep you informed, 

but in the meantime, consider preparing a way to offer 

your congratulations to Randy by writing a note, pre-

paring a short verbal message for the future program, 

or even sending a video message through our church 

office or by contacting Tama Drexler at ctcd@wctc.net 

to receive access to a OneDrive site to upload your 

video.  You may also check out the facebook invitation 

online.  All of these greetings will be passed on to 

Randy when we do have the celebration. † 

CHANGING PLANS 
As we continue to determine our ability to reinstate all gatherings at church, please know that we will 

communicate with you whether or not we are able to continue with scheduled events.  We are working 

through options for fellowship events and will consider alternate dates later in the summer.  Here are 

how things stand at this time. 

Keeping in Touch 

We are working on ways to keep in touch with 

all of our members including email, facebook, 

and even a telephone tree to call members 

without internet access. Thank  you for your 

patience as we work through better communi-

cation avenues. † 

Should mass gathering be reinstated by Holy Week, 

here is our worship schedule: 

Palm Sunday ~ 8:00 & 10:30AM 

Maundy Thursday ~ 4:00 & 6:30PM 

Good Friday ~ 12:10 & 6:30PM 

Easter Sunday ~ 7:00 & 9:30AM 
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SCHOOL PLANS FOR COVID-19 

by Principal John Melso 

The faculty and Board of Education met last weekend to make plans for the missed days of school due to the corona-

virus and the mandated closing of schools.  The ultimate goal was to provide the number of instructional hours pro-

vided for in our school calendar.  To do that we adjusted the school calendar to provide additional days for the ones 

lost.  However, things have changed quickly, and the faculty is now making plans to teach remotely.  Parents came 

by on Monday and picked up school textbooks and materials they will need at home. Teachers will provide review 

and reinforcement activities the week after spring break to prepare students and parents for instruction the follow-

ing week.  Remote teaching of new material will begin on April 6.  How long it lasts remains to be seen.   

Although there are a lot of things that are unknown, and we should be concerned, we need not worry.  We are all in 

the Lord’s hands. We can trust that he will work all things out for the good of those who love him.  I haven't done the 

count, but I've heard it said that God tells us 365 times in the Bible to not be afraid.  That’s one time for each day of 

the year.  I think he’s got us covered. † 

2020 WELS INTERNATIONAL YOUTH RALLY 
By Staff Minister Randy Pahl 

The second key point, of course, was the expense of 

this trip.  Depending upon a number of factors, the 

travel could cost each individual (youth and chaperone 

alike) somewhere between $500-$600. Because, for 

some, this will be a once-in-a-lifetime event, we feel it 

is well worth our efforts to help our youth spend a 

week with other WELS Christian teens in worship, 

learning, serving, and experiencing this awesome 

time together. 

How can you help defer the cost?  Simply attend and 

donate to one or more of the several events we have in 

the works, including the Easter Breakfast on Sunday, 

April 12.  Also, a brat and/or hamburger fry within our 

community at several locations has been discussed.  

Others?  We will do our best to keep you posted as a 

variety of opportunities arise! 

Finally, one more thought came to mind. Would you 

simply be willing to donate to this worthwhile cause?  

Maybe you’d like to give a monetary gift or even 

“sponsor” one of our teens or chaperones?  If so, just 

contact the church office, Pastor Proeber, or me and 

we will be glad to help you help us.  As always, keep 

our youth in your thoughts and prayers!!! † 

Note:  The article, as it appears below, 

is an update on happenings and plans 

before “COVID-19” outbreak. As al-

ways, things may (and probably will) 

change as the situation demands. 

On Sunday, February 23, seven of our St. Paul’s Youth 

gathered together along with five parents, Pastor Proe-

ber and me to officially “kickoff” our planning for this 

biennial event. The rally itself is scheduled to take 

place on the campus of the University of Tennessee, 

Knoxville, from June 23-26. 

A key area of discussion centered on transportation for 

this 13-14 hour journey.  One way in which expenses 

would be kept to a minimum is by joining with St. Pe-

ter’s Lutheran Church of Schofield.  They were happy 

to learn (at an earlier meeting that they held with some 

of our youth in attendance) we might be able to help 

defer the cost of bus rental by having our youth travel 

with them. This would include leaving a day earlier 

and stopping at the Creation Museum in Kentucky.  

Afterward, the group would spend the evening at 

Beautiful Savior Lutheran Church, and then on to the 

Ark Encounter and the Rally itself the following day.  

https://psychcentral.com/blog/the-importance-of-involving-children-in-household-chores/
https://psychcentral.com/blog/the-importance-of-involving-children-in-household-chores/
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GETTING TO KNOW YOUR SCHOOL BOARD 

By Principal John Melso 

As principal, I am an ex officio member of the Board of Lutheran Education.  As such,   

I advise the Board and provide information for making decisions and setting policies.  

My wife is obviously the preschool teacher and early childhood director.  We went to 

college together and married shortly after graduation.  We taught together in Fort 

Worth, Texas until Carole stepped down from teaching to raise our four sons.  I have 

also been principal and teacher in Beverly Hills, Florida; Williamston, Michigan; and 

Brookfield, Wisconsin.  Over the years, I have taught every grade from 1st through 8th.  

Most of my experience has been in upper grades.   

As I mentioned, Carole and I have four sons. Our oldest son Eric is a pastor in Chattanooga, Tennessee.  He and his 

wife Jennifer have one daughter, Natalie, who is likely celebrating her first birthday as you are reading this.  Our 

second son, Tyler, is a part-time meteorologist and full-time geographic information systems specialist.  He is     

married to Kim and living in West Allis.  Our third son, Kyle, a high school Spanish teacher, also lives in West Allis.  

Our youngest son, Jacob, is in his final year of pastoral studies at Martin Luther College.  He had hoped to spend a 

year in China, but will most likely be enrolled at Wisconsin Lutheran Seminary in the fall. My hobbies are car repair, 

history but especially American history, playing softball (by the way I’m in need of a team), and watching football 

and hockey.  Carole enjoys hiking, cooking, and is an avid reader.   

Carole and I appreciate the opportunity use our years of experience to serve together with you in bringing the   

Gospel to the children and families in Wisconsin Rapids. † 

CATECHISM CORNER 
Because of sin, the world is subjected to evil and suffering. We children of God find great comfort 

in knowing that our heavenly Father watches over us and protects us. How does our heavenly  

Father protect us? 

Psalm 91:9,10  Yes, you, Lord, are my refuge! If you make the Most High your shelter, evil will not overtake 

you. Disaster will not come near your tent. 

Psalm 50:15  Call on me in the day of distress. I will deliver you, and you will honor me.  

Our heavenly Father protects us by delivering us from evil and guarding us from harm. 

Romans 8:28  We know that all things work together for the good of those who love God, for those who are 

called according to his purpose. 

Hebrews 12:10, 11  They disciplined us for a little while, according to what seemed best to them, but God  

disciplines us for our good, so that we may have a share in his holiness. No discipline seems pleasant when it 

is happening, but painful, yet later it yields a peaceful harvest of righteousness for those who have been 

trained by it.  

Our heavenly Father protects us by making all things in our lives serve for good. 

- Luther’s Catechism   
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SPECIAL GIFTS AND MEMORIALS 
Through February 16, 2020 

Current Expenses 

 In memory of Elaine Wittrock given by Carol Kubza 

 In memory of Joe Feaster given by Randy & Pat DeBoer 

Mortgage 

 In memory of Mary Plawman given by Marilyn Foley and Judy Lubeck 

 In memory of Elaine Wittrock given by Judy Lubeck 

St. Paul’s School 

 In memory of Elaine Wittrock given by Vernon & Betty Meyer 

 In memory of Violet Wangerin, Judy Pahl’s mother given by Vernon & Betty Meyer and Tom & Barb Reitz 

 In memory of John & Laurie Quint’s grandson given by Ruth Taggatz 

Cheerful Givers 

 In memory of Sharon Baur given by Thomas & Ronda Stoffel, William & Sue Atwood, David & Robin Koeshall, 

Norris & Kristine Baumann, Bottensek Trust, Steven & Jayne Blievernicht, Susie Dempze, Jon & Trisha Engelbrecht, 

Carol Henderson, Richard & Jill Kane, Mike & Gail Kretschmer, Thad & Ann Jahns, Brian & Susan Johnson, Jim & B 

Koehntopp, Lois Masche, Curtis & Erin Meister, Kevin & Laurie Meister, Jack Minch, William Neubauer, Terry &  

Helen McAuley, Douglas & Jane Plowman, Tom & Jan Peronto, Jeffrey & Melody Ryan, Marti Schiestle, Robert &    

Linda Schill, John & Ruth Stefaniuk, Todd & Laura Schoen, Jeffrey & Marilyn Sigler, Joel & Ellen Suckow, Darwin & 

Cathy Tiede, Timothy & Kathryn Thompson, Mark & Judith Pendergast, Jared & Kari Vollert, Elaine Wittrock, Marilyn 

Foley, Fredrick Sievert, and other Family & Friends 

 In memory of Elaine Wittrock given by Randy & Pat DeBoer, Lawrence & Marilyn Link, Carol Newsom,        

Stephanie Bathke, Barbara Manz, Ron & Georgene Provost, Lois Wittrock, Ruth Taggatz, Carol Brown, Jim & Jeanne 

Jackson, Marilyn Foley, Terry & Helen McAuley, Doris Hillmer, Lyle & Cynthia Haferman, Charlotte Carlson, David 

& Robin Koeshall, Bill & Cynde Joosten, Elaine Martin, Betty Prebbanow, Jeff & Marilyn Sigler, and other Family and 

Friends 

 In memory of Judy Pahl’s mother, Violet Wangerin given by Jim & Jeanne Jackson 

St. Paul’s Student Assistance Fund 

 In memory of Elaine Wittrock given by Edna Haferman, Faith Haferman, Linda Lucht, and James & Nancy                               

 Haferman 

 In memory of Mary Plawman given by Edna Haferman and Faith Haferman 

 In memory of John & Laurie Quint’s grandson given by Edna Haferman and Faith Haferman 

 In memory of Violet Wangerin, Judy Pahl’s mother given by Edna Haferman 

CMO WELS Missions 

 In memory of Sharon Baur given by Paul & Connie Bader 

Pastor Teacher Assistance Fund 

 In memory of Elaine Wittrock given by Tom & Sue Kulhanek 

Endowment Fund 

 In memory of Elaine Wittrock given by Mike & Judy Anderson 

 In memory of Judy Pahl’s mother, Violet Wangerin given by Mike & Judy Anderson 

Given the uncertain nature of         

our times, this newsletter was   

publishing without a calendar.  
 

You do not know what tomorrow will 
bring.  Instead, it is better for you to 
say, “If it is the Lord’s will, we will 

live, and we will do this or that.”  

- James 4: 14a, 15  
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Do not fear, for I am with you.  
Do not be overwhelmed, for I am your God.  

- Isaiah 41:10 


